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OFFICE OF THE CITY MAYOR 

01 August 2025 

THE PRESIDING OFFICER AND MEMBERS 
Sangguniang Panlungsod 
This City 

Through : HON. ROSAURO RODRIGO G. RESUELLO 
Vice Mayor 
This City 

Dear Members of the Sanggunian: 

Herewith is the request of Mr. Arthur Blaquera relative to the temporary closure of road for 
the Pavvurulun Afi Festival Grand Parade, which was rescheduled on August 9, 2025. 

Considering the urgency of the request, this matter is certified as URGENT  pursuant to 
Article 107 of the Implementing Rules and Regulations of the Republic Act No. 7160, or the 
Local Government Code of 1991. 

Thank you! 

In the name of public servi7 

MAILA ROSARIO ING-QUE 
City Mayor 

Copy furnished: 
• TMG 
• City Legal Office 



August 1, 2025 

HON. MAILA ROSARIO S. TING-QUE 

City Mayor 

Tuguegarao City 

Dear Ma'am, 

Greetings of peace and safety! 
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Sincerely, 

Republic of the Philippines 

Vo„,,,,,„ffirsuBLic  SAFETY AND SECURITY OFFICE 

Province of Cagayan 
Tuguegarao City 

Tuguegarao City Traffic Enforcement Unit 
3rd Floor, Tuguegarao City Commercial Center, Centro 07, Tuguegarao City, Cagayan 

E-mail: pssotmg@gmail.com  

In line with the preparations for the upcoming 301st Patronal Fiesta of Tuguegarao City, we 

respectfully endorse the amendment of Section 2 of Ci'ty Ordinance No. 01-10-2025 pertaining 

to the road closures for the Grand Parade. 

Originally, the ordinance scheduled the closure of designated roads on August 7, 2025. 

However, to align with the rescheduled date of the parade proper, we propose to amend this 

section to move the road closure to August 9, 2025. 

This adjustment will ensure better coordination, minimize disruption to the public, and provide 

adequate time for final preparations and rehearsals. 

We trust that this amendment will be favorably considered and enacted to support a successful 

and orderly event. 

Thank you for your attention and continuous support. 

ARTHUR BLAQUERA 

Progra Chairman 

Head,, SSO 
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